
GREAT LAKES CHAPTER, VCOA 
MINUTES OF JANUARY 20, 2015 MINUTES 

 
The GLVC met at Clara’s on Tuesday, January 20.  Present were Jim, Joyce, and Rick Webb, 
John & Nancy Northup, John & Janet Mendler,  Bill & Penny Bailey, Tim & Harriet Cox, and 
David Irvine.   
 
The minutes from our last meeting were approved.   
 
The treasurer reported a balance of $1903.25.   
 
Penny Bailey volunteered to be our secretary.   
 
Joyce reported on gift to Nancy and her thank-you.   
 
There was discussion as to if we would want to host the national meet in 2016.   
 
Our spring dust-off was discussed.  Going to Stahl’s is expensive and requires a 50 person 
minimum.  We would invite other clubs to join us.  John N. mentioned he is working on a tribute 
to his uncle that could be presented then.   
 
Rick gave a report on the Detroit car show.   
 
We talked of goals and felt one would be to promote the Volvo brand.   
 
Bill Bailey offered to write up a draft of by-laws.   
 
We want to look into a dual membership with the national club and also into corporate 
sponsors.   
 
We are currently awaiting a letter about getting our tax-exempt status from the IRS.  Penny and 
Nancy are working on this.   
 
Our next meeting will be at Clara’s on Tuesday, March 24th at 6 PM. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Joyce Webb, subbing for Daryl  
 

 


